Amrence Public Schools

CLIFFORD D. DEAN, SUPERINTENDENT Lawrence, Kansas

March 10, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I do appreciate your kind offer of a locker and the privilege of playing with the faculty members on Wednesday and Friday evenings from 4:30 to 6:00. I have been unable to take advantage of this offer, but hope to begin next Wednesday.

I was surely sorry we couldn't win the Oklahoma game last week. I thought for a time in the second half when we went ahead that the game was won, but the boys just didn't have enough endurance to see it through. I am sure we are all looking forward to another year and are not disappointed with the present team, but feel as you do that they have gone much farther than we had any right to expect.

I am looking forward to playing golf with you as soon as the weather permits.

With the best of personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Clifford D. Dean

CDD: VW